Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, December 6, 1993

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Dave moved to authorize selectmen and treasurers signatures on the New Hampshire Municipal Investment pool account. Second, Tom. So moved.

Only one bid was received for the fire truck at the fire station. Tom Davis bid \$50 for the "54" truck. Selectmen accepted the bid. The second truck was not bid on. A sign will be placed on the truck and it will be parked close to the transfer station for viewing.

Dave Essex, Planning Board Chairman, met to review the proposed budget with the BOS. Legal expenses are low and the proposed budget will reflect this.

Dave discussed the need to have a change in the school cost. Selectmen will make every effort to have all residents registered to vote and get them out to vote the budgets. Efforts are being made to have the formula changed.

Dave has located someone to do the repairs at the Gym.

Selectmen signed, 1. the abatement for M. Brown. (Assessment error). 2. Two intent to cuts. 3. Yield tax on the Franseen property. 4. Highway safety grant approved and will be signed by Phil when it is verified there will be no expense to the Town. 5. State Grant for Sewer. 6. Selectmen voted to have the rebate check mailed from the Bond Bank. Refund due to lower interest rates.

Selectmen agreed to allow the Lutheran Service Home use of the gym as scheduled by Pat Maynard. They will be allowed the use of the gym but held responsible for any damage. Abuse of the property will result in revoking their use of the gym.

Letter to Mr. Quinn requesting information on where in the state the 10,000' of lumber is to be used.

Mr. Koche is to be notified the problems resulting from the purchase of a portion of a subdivision which took place after April 1 will have to be resolved by the former owner. Property subdivided after the first of April is not assessed for the year the subdivision took place.

Minutes of Nov. 29th amended to show Selectmen voted to carry unexpended funds from special warrant articles to 1994. Dave

moved to accept the amended minutes. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved.

Public meeting Jan. 10 at 7:00 PM to review the preliminary budget will be advertised on the 30th of Dec. and the 6th of Jan. Douglas Tatro discussed holidays for employees of ARTS. Christmas and New Years fall on Saturday this year, Doug agreed to have the station open on Sunday the 26th of Dec. and Jan. 2nd from 12:00 to 5:00 PM. Since most of the holidays in 1994 will fall on days when the recycling station is not open, selectmen agreed to pay in lieu of days off. The only holiday when it will be closed is Nov. 11, 1994 for Veteran's Day. A sign will be placed to inform the public of this. Recycling station budget was discussed.

Adjourned 9:25 EMY